21st February 2003
Mr. Pat Byrne
Garda Commissioner
Garda Headquarters
Phoenix Park
Dublin 7
Dear Commissioner,
Re: Garda National ID Cards

I am writing on behalf of Breaking Through All Ireland Network. We would like to show our support for the introduction of the National ID cards as one of the methods of tackling the problem of under age drinking. We support the notion of mandatory identification for the procurement of purchasing alcohol and would strongly advocate its enforcement.
Breaking Through is an all Ireland network for practitioners working with young people at risk. Our members are drawn from all geographical locations and from a wide range of voluntary and statutory agencies including teachers, youth workers, residential care workers, Garda, prison officers and drug educators. In promoting best practice, Breaking Through is committed to influencing policy development and service provision in relation to young people.
It has come to our attention through our members of the network that there is a cost factor involved in obtaining an ID card and we feel that this discourages certain young people from obtaining the card and carrying it as a form of identification.  As the presentation of an ID card is not currently a criteria for the purchase of alcohol, Breaking Through feel the cost factor is prohibitive in encouraging young people in carrying such a card and therefore exercising good practice. 

Following some research we have found many young people when asked their opinion on obtaining and carrying this national ID card argued that they could buy two pints for the cost of the card and considering that they currently had no difficulty purchasing alcohol they did not see it’s benefit. 
It is our understanding that the ID card currently can be gained illegally by false pretences.  Through our research we found that some young people are obtaining this card by presenting a birth cert belonging to an older family member with the required photos and use it to secure an ID card. This is very worrying as I am sure you agree.
Therefore we request that

· The cost of the ID card be abolished;
· Mandatory ID be introduced and enforced;
· A more secure process for obtaining the card is put in place.
Yours sincerely,

________________

Trevor Barr

Chairman

